
                                 Welcome to 

   The Parish Church of St. George  
                                         Sunday 3rd November – All Saints’ Day 

What’s On This Week 
 

Today  Sunday 3rd November 
 8.00am Said Eucharist 
 9.45am Sunday School 
10.00am Parish Eucharist 
 6.00pm Walsingham Cell Meeting 
Intercessor Richard Spurgeon 
Readers Fiona Ross and Glynn Ross 
Parish Office Patricia Byrne 
 

Monday  
 8.30am Morning Prayers 
 4.30pm Evening Prayers 
 

Tuesday  
 8.30am Morning Prayers 
10.00am Parent and Toddlers 
 4.30pm Evening Prayers 
 

Wednesday  
 9.15am Morning Prayers 
10.00am Said Eucharist  
10.45am Coffee in the hall 
 1.45pm South Africa Lodge  
 2.15pm Two Beeches 
  4.30pm Evening Prayers 
 

Thursday  
 8.30am Morning Prayers 
10.00am Displaying Poppies 
 4.30pm Evening Prayers 
 6.30pm Choir Practice 
 

Friday  
10.00am Coffee and cake morning in 
 the church 
10.30am Charities Meeting 
Saturday  
 3.30pm Peace Conference 

 Gospel Acclamation 
Alleluia, alleluia, alleluia. 
You are a chosen race, a royal 
priesthood, a holy nation, God’s 
own people. 
Called out of darkness into his 
marvellous light. 
Alleluia, alleluia, alleluia. 

 

Liturgical Gifts 
The liturgical gifts have been  
given today by Peter, Wendy,  
Carol and family in loving  
memory of Barbara Dancer,  
whose anniversary falls this  
week.  Still deeply missed. 

 

Motet 
Ah, thou poor world by J Brahms 
 

 

Retiring Collection 
Kidney Research 
 
 

 

Birthdays 
Happy birthday today to Candy 
Williams.  This week to Graham 
Biggs, Hope Woodford-Richens, 
Colin Monk and Dawn Hyett. 

Next Sunday Remembrance 
Sunday 
 8.00am       Said Eucharist 
10.00am All Age Parish Eucharist 

 



Next Week’s Readings – 3rd Sunday before Advent 

Job 19: 23-27 2 Thessalonians 2: 1-5.  
13-end 

Luke 20: 27-38 

 

 

Remembrance Sunday 

Next Sunday is Remembrance Sunday.  Remembrance Sunday is held in the United 

Kingdom as a day "to commemorate the contribution of British and 

Commonwealth military and civilian servicemen and women in the two World 

Wars and later “conflicts.” A moment of silence is held at 11am for two minutes 

followed by the last post. Monday 11th November: Short service with laying of 

wreaths and two minutes silence for Armistice Day, beginning at the Lych Gate at 

10:45. 
 

Poppy Display 

Rosemary Monk has requested the help of Tweenies on Thursday 7th November at 

10am to display the knitted poppies from last year in church in preparation for 

Remembrance Sunday. 
 

Service of Healing and Reconciliation 

Graham Biggs would like to thank Father Colin for the wonderful service of Healing 

and Reconciliation which, from beginning to end, was full of spiritual calm. The 

period of meditation allowed each of us to concentrate upon our own thoughts 

and bring them to God. When Graham left Church, he left with a feeling of calm 

and peace and the knowledge that God is always with us. Graham having spoken 

to others who attended also said that they had the same feelings. 
 

General Election Voting 

Please note the church will be in use all day for the general election voting on 

Thursday the 12th of December.  The choir vestry door will be open for morning 

and evening prayer as well as for choir practice. 
 

South Africa Lodge and Two Beeches Care Homes 

There is a service for residents on Wednesday 6th November at 1.45pm for South 

Africa Lodge and 2.15pm for Two Beeches.  You are welcome to attend. 
 



Kidney Research – the retiring collection this month 

Kidney Research UK is a charity that funds research that focuses on the 

prevention, treatment and management of kidney disease. The charity was 

founded in 1961 with the stated aim to improve patient care and raise 

awareness of kidney disease. 

Children can experience many forms of kidney disease from before birth to when they 

transition into adulthood, and are affected by acute kidney injury, anaemia, 

cardiovascular consequences of kidney insufficiency, glomerular and tubular 

abnormalities. Research is crucial to improve the outlook and quality of care for children 

with renal conditions. 

 

Christmas Bazaar 
A list for suggested donations for the Christmas Hamper has been placed at the back of 
the church.  A bin will be placed at the bottom of the choir stairs to collect donations for 
the Christmas Bazaar.   Please refer to the poster for items needed for stalls which is at 
the back of church.  If there is any alcohol or valuable items please hand them to any 
member of the Social Team or the PCC for safe keeping.   
 

Fashion Show - 22 November 

Tickets for the Fashion Show are on sale today.  Please see Rosy Stone. 

This event is for women to view and try on some of the latest fashions.  It will be an 

exciting evening with a live catwalk show, with some of the models that you may know. 

The tickets are £6.00 each to include a glass of punch and we would like you to bring 

your female friends, colleagues and family to make this an exciting evening out. If you 

could have a poster displayed for us at your gym or hairdressers or where you work 

please speak to Shirley or one of the Social Team. 
 

 

Travelling Nativity 

If you would like to host the Holy Family one day during Advent then please sign the list 

at the back of church.  Jane Cook is organising this event this year so if you have any 

queries please speak to her.  The list of names needs to be completed by 24th 

November. 
 

 

 

Saturday 9th November  

From 3:30 at Waterlooville Community Centre: Our local Muslim Community are 

holding their annual peace conference to which all are invited. Fr Colin will be one 

of the speakers. 



 
Remembering Those Who Need Our Prayers 

Please remember in your prayers this week:  
Anna Chapman, Christopher, Shirley Lazlett, Christine, Martyn Lawlor, Madison, Amy, 
Rhys Clark, Peter Hood, Richard Rundle, Hillary, Carmell, Amanda Jelley, Pam Gadd, 
Barry, Godfrey, Michael Pallin. 

Remembering Those Who Have Died Recently 
 
Please remember in your prayers this week:  
Alan George and Michael Shimbart 

 
     Remembering Those Whose Anniversary of Death Falls At This Time 

Please pray for the souls of: 
Barbara Dancer and Pam Dinneen 

 

Main Contacts 

Parish Priest 
Fr Colin Lawlor (Parish Priest) 
02392 262145 
parishpriest@stgeorges.church 
Fr Ray Chapman (Assistant Priest) 
r.chapman@stgeorges.church                 

Church Wardens 
John Hood:    07802232981 
j.hood@stgeorges.church 
Chris Gadd:    07943633734 
c.gadd@stgeorges.church 
                                                                              

Parish Office: Lesley Handy   02392 258079     parish.office@stgeorges.church   
Deadline for articles for the bulletin to Lesley Handy by 7pm Wednesdays 
CCL 16505 

www.stgeorges.church 

LARGE PRINT HYMN BOOKS AND SERVICE ORDERS ARE AVAILABLE - PLEASE ASK 

THE SIDESPERSONS.  LARGE PRINT BULLETINS ARE AVAILABLE ON REQUEST - 

CONTACT LESLEY HANDY 
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